## LOOMIS LAKE RESTORATION PROJECT

## NOTES FROM MEETING WITH MIKE NORDIN With Pacific County Conservation District

April 9, 2015 Ocean Park Fire Station Meeting Hall

## **Attendees:**

Mike Nordin, Pacific County Conservation District
Jeni Maakad, Pacific County Conservation District
Megan Martin, Pacific County Conservation District
Nadia Gardner, Columbia Land Trust
Janet Easley
Renell and Bill Welch
Nadine Long
Lynda Congemi
Royal and Vickie Waldock
Lydia Zorn
Pamela Reynolds

- 1. A partial draft of the Integrated Aquatic Vegetation Management Plan was handed out and the assembled group was divided into three groups to review and revise.
- 2. After reconvening each group presented their list of suggestions and changes.
- 3. The question was asked about the herbicides danger to animal and people. Mike Nordin said the herbicide adheres to the plant and does not disperse into the water.
- 4. The survey of the lake has been completed by Dr. Patton of Washington State University and Todd Brownlee from the Department of Natural Resources. The result of the survey are not in yet and will reported at the next meeting.
- 5. One of the management goals should be a boat cleaning station at the Department of Fish and Wildlife boat launch on the west side of the lake.
- 6. A long range management group made up of public officials and stakeholders of the lake should be formed and meet yearly to help ensure continuation of the lakes" health.

7. Nadia Gardner is going send Janet Easley a booklet produced by the city of Cannon Beach as an aid for teaching residents about protecting the water shed from chemicals and other contaminants. This booklet is an example of what might be done to encourage residents here safe chemical usage.

Next meeting will be at the Ocean Park Fire Station Meeting Room at 10:30 am on Thursday, May 14, 2015.

Respectfully submitted, Pam Reynolds